
Allowing Pop-ups on the ILEA Acadis Portal 

The first time you access the ILEA Acadis portal page, you may encounter an issue 
where you are unable to login or load the page due to your browser blocking pop-ups. 
The following guide will walk you through how to fix your settings. 

If you are experiencing this issue, you should see the following message in red text 
beneath the login portion of the portal site, provided you are using Google Chrome. 

This indicates a pop-up issue. To fix this, you have two options. The first option is to 
click on the icon that appears in the URL section of your browser (where the http:// 
address appears) on the right hand side. 

Clicking on this will bring up a small box asking if you wish to adjust your settings. You 
will want to click the top option to allow pop-ups and redirects on the page. 

If this icon does not appear and you are receiving the error, you will need to go into your 
settings manually. To do that, you will want to click on the three dots on the upper right 
hand side of your screen. 



From here, you will want to use the navigation on the left hand side and open the 
Privacy and Settings section. 
 

 
 
And then open up the Site Settings section from the middle options. 
 

 
 



Scroll down to the bottom of this next page to where it says “Pop-ups and redirects.” 
 

 
 
Here, we need to add the Acadis portal to the list of sites allowed to use pop-ups. You 
will want to click the “Add” button, and then insert the Acadis portal URL 
(https://ialea.acadisonline.com/) 
 

 
 
Once you have completed these steps, go back to the Acadis portal page and click the 
circle arrow at the top to refresh the page. The red text should disappear, and you can 
login into the system. 

https://ialea.acadisonline.com/

